
Town of Round Lake Plan Commission- Minutes November 29, 2017 

 

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Chairperson Carol Bacon, present were: 

Ben Niemann, Denise Picchietti, Blake Olson, Sarah Gunn- absent were Vickie Palya and 

Sharon Haak. 

2. The agenda was approved with a motion by Denise, second by Ben. Motion carried. 

3.  The minutes of the last meeting, October 25, 2017, were approved by motion from 

Blake Olson and second from Sarah Gunn. Motion carried. 

4. Discussion on Agenda article #5 was excused due to absence.  Sharon requested by 

phone message that the board wait until closer to exact amount is known. 

5. Guests invited and in attendance are: Rolfe Hansen, Chairman of the Township and 

Sheriff Douglas Mrotek.   Specific items for discussion were sent to guests in advance. 

a) Unsightly buildings and Property Maintenance- Mr. Hansen- discussion on possible 

ordinance with Board of Directors. 

b) Garbage Control at Boat Ramps- discussion among those present and suggestion will 

be taken back for board approval of treating areas like Road sides and board 

allowing the dump to take free of charge. 

c) Enforcement of ATV/UTV regulations on general roads and trails-Sheriff Mrotek- 

Suggestion to take photo of offender and phone the Sheriff office 

d) Road Maintenance in winter months- Mr. Hansen- Citizen to phone the office of 

maintenance and speak directly to Supervisor. 

e) Constable to be considered for area in summer months- Both gentlemen- offered 

lengthy discussion on topic.  Further discussion with the Board will be held-Sheriff 

very interested in helping with the situation. 

f) More patrols of township roads.  Sheriff Mrotek- Drug situation requires much of the 

officers time.  Request the County Board appropriate more funds for officers. 

g) General discussion on other smaller issues among board and guests. 

6. Board members invited to bring 10 questions for the survey to the January meeting. 

7. The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm- There will be no meeting in December. 

Respectfully Submitted-Carol Bacon 

  


